Trenton, Florida

May 4, 1982


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Ray Hutchinson

Casey Carlisle

Carol Hyde

Roy Wilson 

(Mr. Roy Wilson came to the meting a little late)

After being called to order by the chairman the following business was transacted.

MINUTES


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board voted to accept the minutes as read.

DUAL ENROLLMENT

The Superintendent explained the dual enrollment program with the Lake City Community College.  Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board voted to participate in this program.

SUMMER WORK SCHEDULE


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and approved a four day work week for the summer months beginning June 14, 1982 and ending August 13, 1982.

SUMMER SCHOOL PROGRAM


The Board discussed the summer school programs for the Trenton and Bell Schools.  The Superintendent explained that all programs will be offered for credit or promotion.  Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board voted to offer the summer program as recommended by the Superintendent.  The Superintendent told the Board that all parents will be notified of the summer school program offered.  Notices will give days in school and days out of school so that parents may plan accordingly.  Articles will also be published in the newspaper.

SCHOOL CALENDARS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board approved the calendars for the nine, ten and twelve months personnel.

NEW SCHOOL BUSES


Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Roy Wilson, the Board authorized the Superintendent to order two new school buses.  The buses will be diesel powered and will have automatic transmissions.  Accumulated Interest and Sinking Funds will be used to pay for these buses.

DUAL FUEL CONVERSION


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board authorized the Superintendent to give four (4) gym lockers at the Trenton School to the sheriff’s department.  They also authorized him to sell the stove and freezer at the Trenton School.  PR #B-1297 freezer; PR #

SITE IMPROVEMENTS


The Superintendent updated the Board on the Conversion of our buses to a dual fuel system.

PREVIOUSLY TABLED ITEM


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Ray Hutchinson, the board voted to bring back to the floor for discussion and action the proposed years leave of absence for the Occupational Specialist, which was tabled at the April 22, 1982 meeting.  Superintendent Ray Thomas read his letter of recommendation to the Board.  The board chairman asked that anyone wishing to speak let the chair know.  Statutes referred to in the Superintendent’s letter were read and explained by the board’s attorney, Bill Clifton.  Mike Murphy, counsel for Hazel Bowdoin, Occupational Specialist, requested the Board to treat the matter they had brought to them at the previous meeting – that of placing Mrs. Bowdoin in a guidance position if her position is abolished.  The chair informed Mr. Murphy that the Board will hear but will take action only on the Superintendent’s recommendation presented earlier.

JOB ABOLISHED


After a very lengthy discussion and hearing all present who wished to speak, the Board, upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Carol Hyde, voted to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation and abolish the job of Occupational Specialist.  Voting for the abolishment was Carol Hyde and Roy Wilson.  Voting against abolishment was Casey Carlisle and Raymond Hutchinson.  The chairman, Elvin Mathews, broke the tie vote by voting for the abolishment of the position.  Mike Murphy, Counsel for Hazel Bowdoin, requested a formal hearing on behalf of his client.  Mr. Clifton, School Board Attorney, will look into this.

INFORMATION ITEMS


The Superintendent updated the Board on the construction work at the Bell School.  He also discussed with them his plans for an accreditation team to visit the Bell School.  The Board and Superintendent also discussed plans for workshops to better inform Board members of budgets and the budgeting process.  Other items of interest will also be included in these workshops.

PL 94-142 PROJECT 


The Superintendent asked that no action be taken on the PL 94-142 Project Application since he had received word from Tallahassee on Monday of a change in the amount of money.

***

RESIGNATIONS


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board accepted the resignation of Jo Wilson, Special Education teacher at Trenton.


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Casey Carlisle, the Board voted to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation and accept the resignation of George Anderson, teacher at Trenton High, effective April 30, 1982.

EMPLOYMENT


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board acted on the Superintendent’s recommendation and voted to employ Quincy Clements as physical education teacher at Trenton High – on the same motion the Board acted on the recommendation of the Superintendent and placed Mr. Clements on continuing contract.  Mr. Clements employment is effective May 10, 1982.

LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTATIVE

The chair appointed Mrs. Carol Hyde to serve as the board’s legislative represenative.

ABE PROJECT


Upon a motion by Casey Carlisle, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board approved the Adult Education Project Application as presented.

INFORMATION – DISCUSSION ITEMS


The Board had a long discussion of plans for a gifted child program.  Target date for implementation will be the beginning of the 1982-83 school term.


The Board discussed the possibility of doing some type of public information publication.  The chair asked that this be placed on the agenda for the mid month meeting.


Casey Carlisle, board member, discussed his concerns about the food service program at the Trenton School.  After considerable discussion, Rose Bass, Food Service Supervisor, was called in to answer some of the questions.  The Superintendent briefed the Board on some of his plans to improve the food service program for the 1982-83 school year.

HEARING REQUEST


Bill Clifton, board attorney, explained the process for holding a hearing.  Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board granted the petition for a hearing requested by counsel for Hazel Bowdoin.

INFORMATION ITEM


The Superintendent explained to the Board that he was in negotiations for settlement of a claim of an unfair labor practice filed against the Board.

EMPLOYMENT CORRECTION


The Superintendent brought to the attention of the board a typing error that was made on the letter of recommendation of employment for non-instructional personnel at the Trenton School.  Moena Mathis and Marjorie Henley were listed under clerks.  They should have been listed under secretaries.  He noted that our records have been corrected.

SPECIAL MEETING

The Board set Tuesday, May 18th at 8:30 P.M. for a special meeting.

VOUCHERS

Vouchers for payment of bills were circulated and approved as follows:

General Fund

Vouchers 946 – 1042

$ 221,641.34

Food Service

Vouchers 192 – 217

     29,729.26

CO & DS

Vouchers 13 – 14

     54,439.26

Contracted Programs


ESEA I
Vouchers 17 – 18

       7,012.59


PL 94-142
Vouchers 29 – 32

       1,806.68


ABE 2-21
Vouchers 20 - 21

          856.36


21 X 11
Voucher 2


            35.25


21 I 11

Voucher 6


            63.44


ESEA IV B
Vouchers 31 – 32

           727.59


Work-Study
Voucher 10


           697.50

***

BEGINNING TEACHER PROGRAM


Upon a motion by Roy Wilson, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board voted to accept the Beginning Teacher Program Plan as presented by the Superintendent.

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it adjourned.
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RAYMOND D. HUTCHINSON

ATTEST:

_________________________________________

RAY E. THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF 

SCHOOLS AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD
